



Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Terry Curtis at 7:00 p.m. Board members present: Terry Curtis, Peggy Walker, Christian Nordstrom, Tom Bailey, Bob Covington, Bill Morris, Vic Gustafson, and Lexi Swearingen. Nick Mangini was absent.

I. Minutes: It was M/S by Peggy W. and Bill M. to accept the June 11 transmitted minutes. Motion carried.

II. Financial Reports: The May financial reports were presented by Peggy W. Seminar expenses were highlighted. It was M/S by Tom B. and Bill M. to accept the financial reports. Motion carried.

III. Old Business:

A. Credit Card Use – Nothing new.

IV. Committees:

A. Building and Safety – 6/20 Cardboard cutting. 6/21 Replaced target carrier cable on lane 9. Phone line down; Century Link repaired broken line by moving to different pair and reinstalled DSL filter at demarcation box. 7/1 Rehung Friends of NRA plaques and additional pictures on West wall. Mounted hooks in both rest rooms. 7/2 Adjusted all shooting bench cameras for consistent view of bench and shooter. 7/9 Trauma kits ordered.

B. By-Laws – Nothing to report.

C. SOPS – Discussion about where responsibility of safety issues belongs with regard to trauma kits. SOPs will be reviewed by Tom B. and Peggy W.

D. Incident Review – Nothing to report.

E. Membership – Total membership 683. There were 11 new members in July; for the entire year, 76.

F. Public Information – Nothing to report.

V. Programs:

A. Free Gun Safety – 15 attended in June; 108 total for year.

B. RSO – Sent out an email informing RSO's about trauma kits. Purchased 2 Safety Orange boxes. Paul Hunting and Vic Gustafson will be added to the RSO roster.

C. Instructors – Paul Hunting asked to be reinstated; will present to the Board next month.

D. Pistoleras – Had one planning meeting so far. Still trying to determine how to accommodate the more knowledgeable shooters who have been attending Pistoleras.

E. Pistol League – Nothing to report.

F. Jr. Marksmen – Not changing schedule.

VI. New Business:

A. Trailer Ownership Continuance– Discussion about pros and cons, tabled until next month.

B. WOT Classroom Use – WOT has requested meeting time in the classroom. The Board agreed for the WOT to use the classroom.

- C. Annual Banquet Donations – Peggy W. requested the Board members start looking for various retailers who they thought would be willing to donate items for door prizes.

Motion to adjourn at 7:55 p.m. was M/S by Christian N. and Vic G. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Christian Nordstrom 7/10/18.